
 

SUNDAY MORNING GREETERS – July 5, 2020 
Front Door – T.J. and Sammie Hughes 

West Door – Kim Smith and Matthew Smith 
East Door – C.J. Thigpen and DeAnna Thigpen 

 
AUDITORIUM CLASS PRAYER..................................................Andy Lee 

 
MORNING WORSHIP – July 5, 2020 

OPENING PRAYER…...........................................................Brad Nielsen 
 

PRESIDE AT TABLE...........................Billy Helton III and Shayne Adams 
 

SERVE AT TABLE 
Joe Gambrell.................................................................Patrick Hughes 
Brian Robertson..............................................................Ethan Cooper 
Brent McKamey.....................................................................Mike Keill 

 

USHERS 
Tanner Romsdal, Caleb Shadrick,  

Tommy McClaren, Joe Cook 
 

CLOSING PRAYER………..................................................Brandon Snider 
If you cannot serve on Sunday morning,  

please call Reggie Holt at 629-8920 or Ricky Smith at 244-5982. 

 
SUNDAY EVENING SERVICE – July 5, 2020 

Ushers.......................................Shayne Adams and Reggie Holt 
Front Door Greeters..............................Brad and Emily Nielsen 
Scripture Reading, John 5: 5-15………..…….……………..…Eric Nutt 
Lead Prayer………………………………..….…………......………Biff Helton 
Closing Prayer...................................................Matthew Dickey 
Communion & Contribution..............................Cayden Hughes 

If you cannot serve on Sunday evening, please call 
Eric Nutt at 242-3566 or Jeremy Gargis at 231-9557. 

 
The elders ask that our Bible readings come from the King James Version, 

the New King James Version, or the English Standard Version. 

 
WEDNESDAY EVENING – July 8, 2020 

Scripture Reading, Genesis 7: 17-24……………….………..…Robert Morris 
Lead Prayer…………….................................................Chuck Richardson 
Closing Prayer……………........................................................T.J. Hughes 

If you cannot serve on Wednesday, please call Reggie Holt at 629-8920. 

 
VAN DRIVERS for July 5 and July 8 

Call the driver listed below if you won’t be riding the van. 
SUNDAY MORNING………..……………….…….Scott Harris, 931-629-5994 

SUNDAY EVENING.…………..……..……………Jackie Keaton, 931-242-4376 
WEDNESDAY EVENING…….…..…….………………Steve Sisk, 931-215-3146 
If you cannot drive the van, please contact Scott Harris at 629-5994. 

 
PROJECTOR OPERATORS – July 5 and July 8 

SUNDAY MORNING………………..…………………….…….…….………Shayne Adams 
SUNDAY EVENING………………………………….…….....….……..…Darrin McKamey 
WEDNESDAY EVENING…………..……………..……..……………..……..…Mark Miller 

 

SERVING THROUGHOUT JUNE 
Baptismal Clothes................................Katie Gargis and Donna Helton 

Please check at each service for garments and towels that need to be 
washed.  The baptistry is used frequently for jail ministry baptisms. 

 

Sunday Morning Song Leader………………………............…………..Eric Nutt 

Sunday Evening Song Leader…………………...........………………….………..─ 

Wednesday Evening Song Leader…...................................................─ 
 

Prepare Communion..........................................................................─ 

Pick up Cups.......................................................................................─ 
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The Standard of Judgment 
 

 In Words We Live By, Brian Burrell tells of an armed robber named Dennis Lee Curtis who 

was arrested in 1992 in Rapid City, South Dakota.  Curtis apparently had scruples about his 

thievery.  In his wallet, the police found a sheet of paper on which was written the following code: 

 

1. I will not kill anyone unless I have to. 

2. I will take cash and food stamps—no checks. 

3. I will rob only at night. 

4. I will not wear a mask. 

5. I will not rob mini-marts or 7-Eleven stores. 

6. If I get chased by cops on foot, I will get away.  If chased by vehicle, I will not put the lives 

of innocent civilians on the line. 

7. I will rob only seven months out of the year. 

8. I will enjoy robbing from the rich to give to the poor. 

 

Many criminals, not to mention most crime organizations, have their own moral code.  Mr. 

Curtis was no different; he had a sense of morality, but it was flawed.  When he stood before the 

court, he was not judged by the standards he had set for himself but by the higher law of the 

state. 

 

 Similarly, when we stand before the judgment seat of Christ (2 Cor. 5:10; cf. Acts 17:30-31; 

Rom. 14:10-12), we will not be judged by some code of morality we have written for ourselves.  

We will be judged by the word of Christ (John 12:48).  Consequently, we should study His word, 

internalize His word, and do our best to obey His word, while relying on His grace that was 

supplied to us through His sacrifice on our behalf. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHEDULE of SERVICES 
Sunday Bible Classes………………………….…………………….......…….9:30 a.m. 
Sunday Morning Worship…………………………….………….…………10:30 a.m. 
Sunday Evening……………………………………………….…………………5:30 p.m.* 
Wednesday Evening…………………………………………..……............7:00 p.m. 
*4th Sundays, 1 p.m. song service.  5th Sundays, no p.m. service. 

February 7 and February 11, 2024 
Mid-Week Bible Study…………………………………………….162 
Sunday Morning Bible Study.….…………………………….…215 
Sunday Morning Worship.…………….…………………..……332 
Sunday Evening.……………..………………………………………161 
Contribution (2024 Budget $12,353.00)………………$11,986.00 
Average (last available)……………………………….$11,913.80 
 

Pulaski Street Church of Christ 
247 Pulaski Street 
Lawrenceburg, TN  38464 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

PANTRY LIST 
instant potatoes/8 oz. pkg. 

rice/1 lb. bag 
crackers/1 lb. box 

macaroni & cheese/7.25 oz. box 
quick oats/18 or 42 oz.   OR   boxes of individual packets 

dried beans/1 lb. bag 
ramen noodles/3 oz. pkg. 

cans of: tuna/6 oz.   Vienna sausage/5 oz.   salmon/ 15 oz. 
SpaghettiOs, ravioli, etc./15 oz. can 

fruit or vegetable juice/46 oz. can or bottle 
peanut butter/18 oz. jar 

soup/10.5 oz. can 
canned vegetables/14.5 oz. can… 

(corn, green beans, peas, baked beans, pork & beans, etc.) 
canned fruit/15 ¾ oz. (peach, pear, etc.) 

canned meat/12-24 oz. (Spam, Treet, Chicken, etc.) 
jelly, jam, or preserves/18-32 oz. jars 

Monetary contributions are always welcome! 
Make check payable to Pulaski Street Church of Christ, 

and please indicate “PANTRY” on the memo line. 
Thank you! 

PULASKI STREET BULLETIN UPCOMING WORSHIP INFO 
 

 

If you need to ride the church van to our services, 
please contact Scott Harris at 931-629-5994. 
 

 

We will be meeting in person for Sunday school classes 
at 9:30 a.m., and we will be meeting in person in the auditorium 
for worship at 10:30 a.m. on Sunday, February 18, 2024.  Please 
go directly to your class when you arrive. 
 

DOOR GREETERS (front foyer) for Sunday, February 18: 
Diana Smith 

 

AUDITORIUM GREETERS for Sunday, February 18: 
Group 3 Russell Gibbons –East Wing/Facilitator 

Angela Gibbons – East Outside Aisle 
Linda Markus – East Center Aisle 
Bob Markus –West Center Aisle 

Emily Nielsen –West Outside Aisle 
Sandy Adams –West Wing 

 

On Sunday mornings, we are continuing to use 
individual/personal communion kits (PCKs).  Please place your 
empty PCK back into the plastic bag and discard it as you exit.   

 
CONSOLE and PROJECTOR OPERATORS 

Sunday, February 18:  Russell Gibbons and Russ Gallian  
Sunday, February 25:  Russell Gibbons and Russ Gallian  

Sunday, March 3:  Mark Evans and Caleb Evans  
Sunday, March 10:  Mark Evans and Caleb Evans 

 
We are meeting in person for Wednesday evening Bible 

classes at 7 p.m.  Everyone (adults and children), please 
remember to assemble in the auditorium FIRST.   
 

REMOTE ACCESS 
 

SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE 
Via Internet: Go to (1) Pulaski Street’s Facebook Page or (2) Pulaski 
Street Church of Christ’s YouTube Channel at 10:30 a.m.  

 
Via Radio: The Sunday morning services will air at about 6 p.m. (6 p.m. 
is not an exact time; the broadcast should begin sometime between 6 
p.m. and 6:30 p.m.) on Sunday evenings at 106.1 FM (Lawrenceburg), 
93.1 FM (Loretto), or 590 AM (Lawrence County) and via X Radio App 
on both Apple and Android.   

 
Wednesday Evening Adult Bible Class Livestream: Go to Pulaski 
Street’s Facebook page or Pulaski Street Church of Christ’s 
YouTube Channel at 7 p.m. 

 
During church office hours 

(Monday through Friday from 9 a.m. until 4 p.m.), 
you may pick up personal communion kits and/or 

 drop off your weekly contribution. 
 

You may also mail contributions/donations to 247 Pulaski 
Street, Lawrenceburg, TN  38464. 

ELDERS:  Tim Hammond, 931-852-4832    Biff Helton, 931-242-8785    Shane Hughes, 931-242-1261 
Bob Markus, 931-242-3816    Mark Miller, 931-242-0692    Eric Nutt, 931-242-3566 

 
Please speak with the elder chairman regarding anything you'd like the elders to discuss or to arrange a time to meet with them. 

The elder chairman for February 2024 is Eric Nutt.
 

DEACONS:  Shayne Adams     Joe Cook     Jim Donnelly     Mark Evans     Scott Harris     Billy Helton III 
Reggie Holt     Andy Lee     Brad Nielsen     Tanner Romsdal     Caleb Shadrick     Glenn Snider 

 
MINISTERS:  Jacob Evans, 731-343-5325     Jeremy Gargis, 931-231-9557     AGAPE COUNSELOR, 931-762-8502 

Jacob Evans 



sympathy 
 

We extend Christian love and sympathy to the family 
of DONNA PATRICIA BEE.  Donna was the niece of Ruby Bass 
and a cousin of Jeff Bass and Jordan Bass.  The funeral was 
held on Thursday, February 8, in Greenhill, AL.   

Condolences may be sent to Ruby at 2416 Fall River 
Road, Leoma, TN  38468. 

Condolences may be sent to Jeff, Denise, and Jordan 
at 69 Revilo Road, Leoma, TN  38468. 
 

coming soon 
 

FEBRUARY 2024 
Sunday, February 18:  F.E.A.S.T.  5:30 p.m. in the FB. 
Tuesday, February 20:  Dorcas Sewing.  10-3 in the FB. 
Sunday, February 25:  4th Sunday.  1 p.m. song service.  
Tuesday, February 27:  Seniors Ministry Biscuit & a Devo.  9 a.m. in 
the FB. 
 

MARCH 2024 
March 1-3:  Family Retreat.  This will be at Maywood Christian Camp 
in Hamilton, AL.  Please sign up by this Sunday, February 18. 
Sunday, March 3:  F.E.A.S.T.  5:30 p.m. in the FB. 
Sunday, March 10:  F.E.A.S.T.  5:30 p.m. in the FB. 
Tuesday, March 12:  Dorcas Sewing.  10-3 in the FB. 
Wednesday, March 13:  Songs Class.  6:15 p.m. in the auditorium. 
Sunday, March 17:  F.E.A.S.T.  5:30 p.m. in the FB. 
Tuesday, March 19:  Seniors Ministry Biscuit & a Devo.  9 a.m. in the 
FB. 
March 21-23:  Seniors Ministry Ark Encounter and Creation Museum 
trip.  Please sign up on the bulletin board in the foyer. 
Sunday, March 24:  4th Sunday.  1 p.m. song service. 
Sunday, March 24:  Special Event.  Immediately following the 1 p.m. 
service. 
Tuesday, March 26:  Dorcas Sewing.  10-3 in the FB. 
March 28-31:  Lads to Leaders Convention.   
Sunday, March 31:  5th Sunday.   
 

area opportunities 
 

February 9-11:  Living With Loss Workshop.  Plainview Church of 
Christ.  Facilitator Dean Miller.  Please call 256-828-3909 for more 
information. 
February 24:  Christian Servant Day.  East Hill Church of Christ.  9 
a.m.-12 p.m.  Speakers Stan Stevenson and Glenn Colley. 
March 2:  Godly Young Men Seminar.  Leoma Church of Christ.  
Speakers Will Harrub and Joe Wilkie.  10 a.m.-2 p.m.  Lunch provided.  
Text 931-242-9037 or call 931-851-9181 for more information or to 
RSVP by 2-28. 
 

the breeze app 
 

Breeze is the church management software that we are 
now beginning to use.  You will need a smartphone, tablet, or 
computer to use the Breeze app.  The application is named Breeze 
because it is really a breeze to use.   
 

If you have any problems, issues, or questions, just let us 
know.  If changes need to be made to your profile information, it is 
best to email us in writing.  Text will work, too. 

Mark Miller:  931-242-0692     mildril@gmail.com  
Sandy Adams:  931-231-5841   adamsfam2150@gmail.com  

 

In addition, many of our deacons have used Breeze already 
and may be able to help you.   
 

thank you 
 

Church Family, 
The family of Jackie Keaton acknowledges with deep 

appreciation your kind expression of sympathy.   
Thank you seems so little to express our love and 

appreciation for your prayers, calls, and cards.  Our family 
wishes to thank the food group for the delicious meal following 
Jackie’s service.  We love you.                                  Beth and Taela 

 
 The family of Sandra Reed would like to extend 
sincere thanks for every act of kindness shown during her 
illness and passing.  We appreciate the phone calls, cards, 
texts, visits to the funeral home, food that was brought to the 
funeral home, and especially the prayers. 

Thank you, also, for the gift to St. Jude’s [Children’s 
Research Hospital] in my mother’s memory.   

In Christian love, Vangie Gieske and family 
 

please help us with announcements 
 

When information is given by spoken 
word for announcements, it makes it difficult to 
ensure the information is accurate and complete, 
especially when it’s given last minute. 

If you have any information that should 
be announced on Sundays or Wednesdays, please write it down 
on paper, or text it to Melanie, Sandy, Jacob, Jeremy, or one of 
the elders.  This way, the information will be accurately received 
and much easier to share with the congregation.            Thank you! 
 

building program/plans 
 

 Plans are underway for a new multipurpose facility on 
the southeast corner of the Pulaski Street church property.  
Progress is continuing toward meeting our initial goal of raising 
$350,000 in order to move forward with construction.  Our 
current contributions and commitments leave us needing about 
$80,000 to meet that initial goal and get started with the 
construction phase.   
 If you’d like to make a contribution or discuss a giving 
commitment, please speak to any of the elders.  Contributions can 
also be given at the church office anytime during office hours.   
 

church directories 
 

 Stop by the church office during office hours and get your 
2023 church directory. 
 

launderers needed 
 

Ladies, if you are willing to commit for one month of 
each year to taking home and washing baptismal 
garments and towels and neatening the changing 
booth areas following baptisms that occur here, 
please let Melanie know as soon as possible.  Two 
people will be assigned per month, so if one is out 
of town or otherwise unavailable, hopefully the 
other will be able to serve.  When we have 

enough people who are willing to help with this, we plan to 
resume including these assignments in the bulletin each week.  

Thank you! 

youth news 
 

February 18th - Deadline to sign up for Family Retreat!  If you 
find out that you are able to attend after this date, that is fine! 
In order to get a t-shirt, though, this is the deadline. 
February 22nd-25th – Challenge Youth Conference!  Please 
keep our group in your prayers as we travel to Pigeon Forge for 
this annual youth rally. (If you haven’t turned in your $75, 
please do so ASAP!) 
March 1st-3rd - Family Retreat!  This will take place at 
Maywood Christian Camp in Hamilton, AL, again this year.  This 
is ALWAYS a great weekend, and I hope that you will be part of 
it!  Samuel Yocum has been working on planning our retreat 
this year, and Ryan Gallagher will be our speaker.  It’s sure to 
be a great weekend!  The cost, which covers two nights 
lodging, five meals, and a t-shirt, will be $45 per person (no 
more than $200 per household, and no partial prices if not 
staying the entire weekend).  Please sign up by February 18th! 
March 4th - Breakfast Bible Study!  We will meet in the 
fellowship building at 6:55 for breakfast, a quick Bible study, 
and prayer before you head to school.  Let me know by 9:00 
p.m. on March 3rd if you plan to be there and what kind of 
biscuit you want. 
March 6th - Good Works Wednesday!  Lions, meet in the south 
parking lot at 5:00 to go make a visit and then eat supper 
before coming back for Bible class! 
March 10th - Maury County Area Wide!  The March MCAW will 
take place at West 7th Church of Christ. We will meet in the 
south parking lot at 4:30 to head there. Supper will be 
provided. 
March 13th - Songs Class!  6:15-6:45 p.m. in the auditorium.  
Please join us as we familiarize ourselves with some new/new-
to-us songs! 
March 17th - Lambs Activity!  We will meet at David Crockett 
State Park from 3:30-5:00 p.m., so you will have plenty of time 
to make it back for FEAST.  We will have a devotional, go on a 
hike, have a snack, and play. Plan to attend! 
March 23rd - Lions Activity!  More details coming later.  
 
Closing it out:  
PSYG had a weekend full of quality time together.  Saturday 
night several of us met at The Rink to skate, which was a first 
for several of the kids participating.  We had a great time, and 
there were no injuries to report.  
 

Sunday afternoon, several of the Lions met with Dean Hughes, 
Linda Markus, and Kristi Miller to learn how to make a hem 
stitch and sew on a button, among other things.  This was part 
of our “Seen in Me” activities where our youth get together 
with other generations to learn from them and get to know 
them.  I LOVE “Seen in Me,” and this event was no exception.  
 

Sunday evening, several stayed after FEAST to watch the Super 
Bowl, and we had fun. 
 

Any time spent with Christian friends is a good time!  Please 
note the opportunities listed above and take advantage of 
them. 

Until next time, 

Jeremy Gargis 

prayers are requested 
Addresses are included (when possible) in case you’d like to send cards. 

 

SHIRLEY EVANS was diagnosed last week with lymphocytic colitis.  On 
Sunday, February 11, she became ill during the morning worship 
service.  She was examined at the ER, and, thankfully, test results 
indicated no serious health issues were occurring.  As of Tuesday, 
February 13, Shirley was feeling some better and resting at home.  
1265 East Gaines Street, Lawrenceburg, TN  38464. 
ELIZABETH LAND has been battling a very painful and difficult 
situation with poor blood flow in her legs and feet and wounds that 
won’t heal for the past several months.  She had another procedure 
last week to hopefully help relieve blockages in her right foot and leg.  
As of Tuesday, February 13, she was seeing some improvement in 
blood flow to her foot.  She was scheduled for an appointment with 
the wound care clinic on Wednesday, February 14.  She expects to 
have procedures on the left leg/foot in late March or April.  Elizabeth 
appreciates all the love and concern and everything that has been 
done for her and Jim.  She has received many lovely cards, and they 
have been uplifting to her.  227 Garner Lane, Lawrenceburg, TN  
38464. 
DARRIN MCKAMEY began his second cycle of chemotherapy and 
immunotherapy infusion treatment on Monday, February 5.  614 
Aspen Court, Lawrenceburg, TN  38464. 
DUSTIN WYATT was having chest pain and significant swelling in his 
feet and legs on Sunday, February 11.  He will be having tests soon.  
102 Delaney Court, Leoma, TN  38468. 
ERIC BROWN, brother of Tracie Reed who is the sister-in-law of 
Vangie Gieske, is now undergoing radiation and chemotherapy 
treatment after recently being diagnosed with cancer.  34 Luncford 
Road, Leoma, TN  38468. 
GINA BURNS, former longtime member here, had her first 
chemotherapy treatment for cancer on Tuesday, February 13, at 
Vanderbilt UMC.  379 Henryville Road, Ethridge, TN 38456.  
DANNY CASE, father of Tommy Case, had a PET scan last week that 
indicated four spots on his lungs; biopsies were taken on Friday, 
February 9.  Biopsy results are expected on Thursday, February 15.  
215 Smith Circle, Loretto, TN  38469. 
BETH MCCORD and TARYN MCCORD, mother and sister of Cara 
Robertson, were injured last week in a car accident.  Beth suffered a 
concussion and Taryn a minor neck injury.  Both were feeling better 
as of Monday, February 12.  308 Ellingson Street, Lawrenceburg, TN  
38464. 
DOYLE MOORE, brother-in-law of Kathy Sisk, returned home last 
week with home health care after a lengthy stay in Maury Regional 
with Covid pneumonia, a perforated colon, and complications.  2725 
Womble Ridge Road, Ethridge, TN  38456. 
REBECCA PIGG, mother of Teresa Kennedy and Debra Fitzgerald, has 
been in STRHS-Rehab since suffering a fractured hip on Saturday, 
February 3.  As of Tuesday, February 13, Rebecca had four hip 
fractures, and she was scheduled to have surgery on Wednesday, 
February 14.  586 Iron City Road, Iron City, TN  38463.  
AIMEE PITTS, friend of Marian Isabell, had been scheduled to have 
leg amputation surgery last week due to a condition called Charcot 
foot.  The surgery was rescheduled for Thursday, February 15.  39 
Trufollia Lane, Lawrenceburg, TN  38464. 
LEWIS SCHULTZ, nephew of Judy Vandiver, was in STRHS-
Lawrenceburg as of Monday, February 12.  He expects to have 
gallbladder surgery there after he is treated for an infected pancreas.  
22 Pattershack Road, Leoma, TN  38468. 
JIM SMITH, father of Duane Smith and grandfather of Matthew 
Smith, began a course of radiation treatment on Monday, February 
12, after being diagnosed with stomach cancer.  He is having more 
tests to further determine his treatment plan.  6 S. Park Grove Road, 
Lawrenceburg, TN  38464. 

mailto:mildril@gmail.com
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